How the Commune  and the primary school of NIEDERANVEN work together in order to create an environmental conscience 

In NIEDERANVEN, we are fortunate to be able to say, that our Commune tries to involve the primary school as much as possible in the environmental analyses, realisations and decisions.

For instance, we enjoy a close friendly relationship with the forest-guard, who is always eager to accompany schoolchildren and their teachers on field trips or guided forest tours.

One of many examples of his engagement was the planting of a Millennium tree for the year 2000.

One of the most interesting projects the Commune asked our school to join in on, was the analysis of the streams of Niederanven. In fact the population of our town wanted to know exactly what our water quality  was like. The only reliable and irrefutable way to find out was to order a scientific check-up of all our streams. The results of which would be published in a voluminous folder for every citizen to consult.  
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In doing so, the former mayor (Nico HILBERT) thought it to be a good idea to let the school join in on this research, being that the children are to be the future generation living in the Commune. 

What we did exactly at school and how the pupils were involved is documented on our school’s own Homepage. 

Step 1
Two persons responsible for the check-up of the streams came to our class and took the pupils on a guided tour to analyse two separate streams. One of which was very clean while the other was rather polluted. (This, of course, was no coincidence!)

After having carefully examined the life forms which occupied these streams, the children were able to categorise both streams. Indeed, they found out that one was polluted while the other seemed practically untouched. 



Step 2
During the afternoon in class, following conclusions were drawn.



Step 3


One of the groups wanted to know why the mayor had implicated the children in this project; so they decided to ask him themselves.



Step 4
Yet another group decided to go and do their own research on a stream close to the school, using exactly the same methods and deductions as they were taught. 



Any further questions, please mail to:

atkinson_stuart@hotmail.com
Hoping to see you soon,






Reine and Stuart
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